VAT - Options-to-tax

In order to protect the financial position of the Council it is recommend that the Council elect to waive tax exemption on the following properties:

1. Higher Broughton.

This site is currently being purchased and will be sold to the Higher Broughton Partnership.  We currently receive some exempt income from shop rents on this site and will have to request permission from Customs to make the option.

2. Tesco

This site is currently being purchased and will ultimately be sold to Tesco.

3. Salford Innovation Park

It is intended to lease the land from NWDA, construct a commercial facility, and lease this to Salford University.  The VAT included in our costs would have to be included in our partial exemption calculation if we did not opt-to-tax.

4. Langworthy (Urban Splash Scheme)

The current plan is for Salford to sell the properties to Urban Splash who will re-develop them.  Urban Splash are seeking approval from Customs for the project to be zero-rated.  This would enable them to recover VAT on their costs.

5. Town Hall Site

There is an intention to establish with Capita a JVC for services provided by Development Services.  Because the JVC will continue to use their existing accommodation on the Town Hall site we should opt-to-tax on the entire Civic Centre campus.  Without the option we would have to apportion all central costs to calculate the VAT that would need to be included in the partial exemption calculation.  The only adverse effect would be on the current annual rent of £7,500 paid by the Co-op Bank, as we would have to charge VAT on this.

6. Worsley Pool

There is a large refurbishment planned that would have an adverse effect on our partial exemption position.  We should opt-to-tax before any work commences.

7. PFI (2) Schools

It is normal to opt-to-tax these kinds of developments where there is the possibility of community use.

